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1.0 Purpose of Report 

1.1 To provide Members with an update on key activities as detailed above. 

2.0 Background 

2.1 Business Improvement District Feasibility Study (Final) 

Yes 

No X 

A Business Improvement District (BID) is a collaborative partnership between a local 
Council and local businesses to provide a sustainable funding mechanism that will 
improve and manage a clearly defined commercial area. It is based on a mandatory 
levy on all defined ratepayers within the defined area following a majority vote and 
is established for up to five years for a prescribed set of services additional to those 
already provided by the local Council. 

2.2 Renewal of Membership with NI Chamber of Commerce 
The NI Chamber of Commerce and Industry has a business network with a 
membership circ. 1,200 businesses representing over 100,000 employees. Mid 
Ulster District Council has been a member for the last three years. 

3.0 Main Report 

3.1 Business Improvement District Feasibility Study (Final) 
Northern Ireland BIDs was appointed by Council in June 2018 to carry out a 
feasibility study for the five town centres in the Mid Ulster Council area (Coalisland, 
Cookstown, Dungannon, Maghera and Magherafelt). The study provided a 
comprehensive assessment of the potential for developing a BID in each of the five 
towns and concluded with a recommendation on whether it is a viable proposition 
for each. 

The initial draft of the BIDs Feasibility Study was presented to the Development 
Committee in September 2019 for approval. However, a decision was deferred 
until further engagement had taken place with Dungannon Regeneration 





5.0 

5.1 

5.2 

6.0 

Recommendation(s) 

It is recommended that Members; 

Business Improvement District Feasibility Study 
Approve the Mid Ulster 5 Towns BIDS Feasibility Study (Executive Summary) 
recommending that Council do not pursue BIDs in any of its 5 towns at this 
juncture. 

Renewal of Membership with NI Chamber of Comme.rce 
Approve Corporate Membership of NI Chamber of Commerce costing £2,500+Vat 
for the period of 1 January to 31 December 2020. 

Documents Attached & References 

Appendix 1 - Mid Ulster 5 Towns BIDS Feasibility Study (Executive Summary) 
(Final) 

Appendix 2 - NI Chamber of Commerce - Membership Renewal Invoice (Jan-Dec 
2020) 


